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“Let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your
Father in heaven.”  Matthew 5:16

Open Evening gives us the chance to shine our light; to share our gifts, talents, and the warmth of our school
community with others. Each word of welcome and each act of kindness shows who we are and what we
value. As we continue this journey together, may we always shine brightly, encouraging and inspiring one
another in faith and love.

Tuesday 16  - Open Evening (4:30 – 6:30pm)- school

closes at 1:50pm

th 

Tuesday 23    - Open Morning rd

Thursday 25  - Prize Evening - school closes at 1:50pmth

As we begin the second full week of term, I am reminded once again of the strength and
generosity of our school community as we prepare for our annual Open Evening for prospective
parents and children this Tuesday, 16 September, from 4.30-7.00pm.

I am delighted that so many of our students have volunteered to support this event. Whether
they are guiding tours, speaking about their experiences, or helping behind the scenes, they are
living out our values of service, leadership, and pride in their school. Their enthusiasm and
commitment are a true reflection of RUAH. 

Please note that school will be closing to all students at 1.50pm on Tuesday to allow sufficient
time for preparation. Students helping at Open Evening are expected to go home at this time and
return for the event

I would also like to ask for your support in spreading the word about the open evening. If you
know families who are considering secondary school options, please encourage them to come
along and see what makes our community so special. Your voice and recommendation are
powerful, and we are grateful for your help in sharing the successful story of our school.

Finally, it was with great sadness that we received news last week of the death of a legendary
figure of the school, Kevin Regan, who died suddenly at the age of 71. The prayers of the whole
school community go out to his wife Carmel, and children Kate, Joe, and Louis.
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We were saddened to learn of the death of Kevin Regan (1954-
2025), who attended Salesian College as a boy and then, after
completing his university studies, returned to the school as a
teacher. 

He went on to become a Head of Department, Head of Year
and Assistant Headteacher and was instrumental in setting up
the Sixth Form at SJBC in 2012. 

He was a passionate Historian who taught the subject with
great distinction at both Salesian College and then SJBC until
his retirement from the school in 2015. 

He continued to support the school by working sixth formers
on their Extended Project Qualifications until last year. He will
be greatly missed by colleagues and former students alike.



On Monday 8th September 2025,
expert trainers worked with Year 7 on
Talk About Transition, a half-day
programme designed to build
communication skills, self-confidence,
and resilience. Packed with fun,
interactive activities, the workshop
helped students to find their voice,
strengthen self-esteem, and form
positive new friendships.

We know that moving from primary to
secondary school is a big step. It can be
both exciting and daunting as students
go from the comfort of one classroom
and one teacher to a much larger
environment. Talk About Transition
gave Year 7 the chance to discuss
worries, explore strategies to overcome
them, and celebrate the many
opportunities that lie ahead.

YEAR 7 ORACY WORKSHOP WITH TALK THE TALK 

        This week our Year 7 students took 
     part in a very special workshop led
by Talk The Talk, and the feedback was
fantastic – students thought it was
“amazing” and left feeling more
confident and excited about the year
ahead.

Since 2013, Talk The Talk has supported
over 115,000 young people across
England and Wales to become confident
communicators. We are delighted to bring
this opportunity to our students.

These workshops were part-funded by the
Jack Petchey Foundation, which has
invested over £143 million into inspiring
and supporting young people across
London and Essex. We are grateful for
their support in making this event
possible.



THE CATHOLIC WRITERS’ GUILD AWARD

This week, Daisy Whitear
Holme, our year 9 student,
received the prize of a prayer
book presented by Fr Greg
and awarded by the Catholic
Writers’ Guild for her highly
commended submission to
the young Catholic writers
award. 

We are incredibly proud of
Daisy’s achievement and her
literary talent.

JOIN THE SJB PTFA WHATSAPP GROUP! 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/I3CzN8XF36B5X0oJyfyWKx?mode=ac_t

As parents, you are already part of our Parents,
Teachers & Friends Association (PTFA).
 

 This WhatsApp group is for all parents – your
place to stay connected, share ideas, and keep
up to date with school news and events.

https://chat.whatsapp.com/I3CzN8XF36B5X0oJyfyWKx?mode=ac_t


ECO SCHOOL 

Last year, our Eco-Committee, under Ms Martin’s leadership, worked tirelessly to achieve
the Eco-Schools Green Flag Award.

Pupils carried out a full environmental review of our school, created an action plan, and put
projects into place covering areas such as energy saving, recycling, organising a beach
clean-up and reducing litter. They monitored their progress carefully, shared their work with
the whole school through assemblies and displays, and created an inspiring Eco-Code to
capture our commitment to sustainability.

The award is the result of months of teamwork, creativity, and leadership from our pupils,
who brought their ideas to life by encouraging and enthusing other students to get involved
in this important work.
Well done everyone in working together to help SJBC to go green! 

The Green Flag Award is a national award accredited to schools that demonstrate a strong
desire to tackle environmental concerns. We have a committed group of young people at
SJBC who have formed an Eco-Committee and lead on school-wide projects such as the
SJBC Earth Hour and the Big School Clean Up. 

Our entire school community contributed to SJBC achieving this award but huge thanks,
especially, go to our wonderful Eco-Committee. 

Our eco commitment continues this year, and we look forward to building on our significant
achievement by empowering our young people to engage with topics such as biodiversity,
litter, waste, energy, healthy living, global citizenship, marine environment, transport and
water. 







ST JOHN BOSCO
PTFA SPONSORSHIP

TREE
Dear Friends of SJBC,

The PTFA sponsorship tree offers you the
opportunity to make a positive contribution
to the education of young people at SJBC.

DONATIONS 
Small gold pebbles £25 
Light green leaves £50 
Dark green leaves £100 
Large gold stones £200 

For each stone leaf sponsored, the donation received will provide us with much-needed funds to
enrich the lives of our students.

The sponsorship tree will have pride of place in our school grounds, housed close to the historic
'ambulacrum', providing a link between the past and present of the school. 

The name of each donor will be inscribed on a leaf or stone, providing a permanent reminder of
their generosity and contribution to the school.

Telephone: 0207 924 8310 Email: info@sjbc.wandsworth.sch.uk 
Twitter: @SJBC_London Web: www.sjbc.wandsworth.sch.uk 

Parkham Street, Battersea, SW11 3DQ 

If you would like to donate, you can do one of the following:

Bring cash to school reception in an envelope clearly marked 'PTA donation'
Pay online via ParentMail (only for staff and parents)
Direct payments into the PTA account

Bank: NatWest Bank
Account Name: St John Bosco College Parent Teachers Association
Account Number: 69632812
Sort Code: 602228
Please put "Donation Tree" as a reference when making payment 
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